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When I read the phenomenal Closing the Gap report 2019 by UUK/NUS, something in the foreword by Amatey Doku, inspired me to start the BAME DI-lawgues project: “BAME attainment gap is simply unacceptable and deeply unjust.”
The BAME DI-Lawgues project is a Reading Law School initiative designed to address the undergraduate BAME awarding gap. The aim of this initiative is to draw on the lived experiences and feedback of BAME students and staff to create a pilot, evidence-based response for improving undergraduate BAME student experiences and outcomes at the School of Law. (The 2016-2019 awarding gap average was 10.4%). The project was implemented in 2021 and the team comprised of 2 staff members (Shweta Band- Lead, Suralini Fernando co-lead) and 7 BAME students. A total of 25 staff and 94 students engaged as participant-volunteers with the project at various stages. 
A mix methodology was employed with quantitative and qualitative surveys, focus group discussions and reflective writing by our student partners, the BAME Ambassadors. The questionnaires explored several themes on BAME student experiences in T&L in general, and awarding gap in particular.  There is ample research about the value of such qualitative evidence; for e.g. the recommendation in the NUS Race for Equality Report (2011)-“listening to, sharing and acknowledging the lived experiences of BAME students ensures that the effects of racial inequities are at the forefront of D&I discussions, interventions and policies.” 
The most common themes identified as contributory factors and barriers in addressing the BAME awarding gap include unconscious bias, lack of safe spaces for BAME students and staff, lack of staff awareness in understanding awarding gap and lack of institutional mechanism to address racism. The report has used the data to create a series of recommendations for strategies to be implemented for closing the awarding gap. 
The prioritized recommendations from the project include creating a safe space for conversations on race and ethnicity and to foster inclusive teaching environment, designated BAME Office function-portfolio within the remit of the Widening Participation Office at the Law School, BAME representation at Careers & Employability events, BAME systematized staff-student mentorship programme, staff training for supporting BAME students and employability/academic skills workshops for BAME students. 
The BAME DI-lawgues Project Report has been submitted to the Law School and available here for access. We are thankful for the generous funding received from the Law School and UoR DI Funding 2020-21.
Phase 2 of this project, titled Reciprocal Di-Lawgues 2023-24 has completed recently in response to the recommendation ‘to promote safe space for conversations about race and ethnicity and encourage dialogue around the BAME student experiences’. Reciprocal DI-lawgues offers a fresh perspective on reverse mentoring, by creating mutual conversation-based partnerships between Law staff and BAME students as equal partners. 
